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Abstract

A summary of the status of IRM administration.

Recommendation

For the information of IFAST members.

IRM Administrator’s Report (as of September 29th, 2004)

· There have been three secretariat representatives since March 2004! Despite this, IRM assignment activities have continued with minimal delays. Special thanks to the past secretariat representatives Megan Hayes and Forrest Wilhoit, to the invoicing assistance of Alexandra Mastrogiuseppe, and to the new representative, Brian Krasney, who is coming up to speed very fast!

· IRM expansion was implemented without any problems and IRMs in this range are now being routinely assigned (although the demand for them is still low). With the continued rapid expansion of CDMA systems around the world it will not be long before these codes are a necessity, not a luxury. It is anticipated that some of these IRM codes that were grandfathered will eventually be reclaimed as there has been no communications with the code holders, and they may no longer be in use.

· We have had a good response to requests for technology and frequency information. About half of our IRM codes now have this information, which will be useful in the roamer contact database.

· The Roaming Contact database is still in draft state. Hopefully it can be reviewed and enhanced, and become an important tool for IFAST members. It must be password protected as it contains contact information.

· Some IRM code splitting has been implemented. This is being done through ‘round robin’ invoicing, in which each company pays the fees one year, and the other company (or companies) in the intervening years.

· IRM emails are being distributed on approximately a 2 week schedule. Each time emails regarding new assignments, reservations or returns are circulated, IRM lists at http://www.ifast.org are updated.

· The ‘history’ feature in the database is proving invaluable. By recording every event for each IRM it becomes much easier to resolve issues that arise.

· Education and consultation regarding the IRM assignment process is ongoing, largely by responding to emailed inquiries.

· I will be working with the new secretariat representative to further automate the IRM process through database enhancements, hopefully reducing the amount of paper that has to be maintained. We will be having a training session after the IFAST meeting concludes.

IRM Utilization

	Date

	IRM Codes Used
	Percentage Used

	September, 2004
	1397
	39%

	March, 2004
	1333
	37%

	IRM Expansion from 2000 to 3600 MNIs

	March, 2004
	1333
	67%

	August, 2003
	1318
	66%

	March, 2003
	1274
	64%

	September, 2002
	1174
	59%

	June, 2002
	1113
	56%

	January, 2002
	1145
	57%

	October, 2001
	1138
	57%

	May, 2001
	1117
	56%

	January, 2001
	n/a
	56%

	October, 2000
	1126
	56%

	March, 2000
	n/a
	55%


IRM Status

	IRM Status

	Number (%) of Codes
	Last Report (March 2004)

	Paid
	1283 (92%)
	1045 (78%)


	Dormant (12-18 months unpaid)
	0
	12 (1%)

	Being Reclaimed (6‑12 months)
	28 (2%)
	10 (1%)

	Owing (0-6 months unpaid)
	62 (4.5%)
	40 (3%)

	With technology and/or status information
	770 (55%)
	680 (51%)

	Expanded IRM Usage (xxx[01]+6D)
	31 (2%)
	0


� The dramatic difference in payments is largely because most IRMs are invoiced in October.
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